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Addendum 1 to
 Circular Letter 
23 May 2003


CR/169




To Administrations of Member States of the ITU

Subject:
Submission of Notices to the Radiocommunication Bureau under Articles 4 and 5 of Appendices 30 and 30A
References:
 Resolution 55 (WRC-2000)

Rules of Procedure concerning the Receivability of AP4 notices. 
Appendix 4 to the Radio Regulations as revised by WRC-2000 (Istanbul, 2000)

Circular Letters:

CR/144 of 18 August 2000,
CR/158 of 4 May 2001,
Corrigendum 1 to CR/158 of 15 March 2002,
CR/165 of 15 June 2001,
CR/166 of 13 August 2001

CR/169 of 26 November 2001

To the Director-General

Dear Sir/Madam,

1.
Circular Letter CR/169 contained information and guidance on the arrangements for the submission of notices to the Radiocommunication Bureau in application of the radio regulatory procedures relating to Space Services. In that Circular Letter, administrations were requested to submit the Appendix 4 information for satellite networks to the Bureau in electronic format compatible with the BR electronic notice form capture software (SpaceCap). However, in § 2.5 of that Circular Letter, the electronic submission of notices for satellite networks under Appendices 30 and 30A was not required due to the lack of suitable data capture software for notices relating to these Appendices.

2.
The Bureau has since upgraded the BR electronic notice form capture software (SpaceCap) in a new version (v 4.0) in order to capture Appendix 4 information for submissions under Articles 4 and 5 of Appendices 30 and 30A taking into account the changes listed in Circular Letter CR/158 and its corrigendum. This version of the SpaceCap software was first released on the March 2003 edition of the Space Radiocommunications Stations (SRS) on CD-ROM.  

3.
Appendix 4 information for satellite networks provided to the Bureau pursuant to Articles 4 and 5 of Appendices 30 and 30A may now be submitted in electronic format compatible with the BR electronic notice form capture software (SpaceCap). Administrations are urged to use SpaceCap v 4.0 or later for the 

preparation of electronic submissions under Articles 4 and 5 of Appendices 30 and 30A. Submission in paper form will, however, continue to be accepted. Note that Appendix 4 information for satellite networks provided to the Bureau pursuant to Article 2 of Appendices 30 and 30A can be submitted separately in electronic format using the “AP4/II and AP4/III” template in SpaceCap.

4.
The most recent version of the SpaceCap software application is available free of charge to Administrations and other users from the ITU website (http://www.itu.int/brsoft/space/), and the BR IFIC on CD-ROM (space services).

5.
Administrations may wish to consult the ITU Space Plans website (http://www.itu.int/ITU-R/space/plans/) that contains, amongst other things, useful information and guidelines concerning processing of submissions under Appendices 30 and 30A. Guidelines for capturing Appendix 4 information for submissions under Articles 4 and 5 of those Appendices by the SpaceCap software may be found on that website. The SpaceCap help file may also contain some useful information.

6.
The Bureau is currently working on developing the new ITU electronic notice validation software application (SpaceVal) which will be integrated with the SpaceCap Data Capture software. The first version of this software will have the same functionality as the existing SNSVAL1 software. It will then be extended  to validate electronic notices submitted under Articles 4 and 5 of Appendices 30 and 30A. Once the version of the SpaceVal software with this new functionality is available, administrations will be informed accordingly.
7.
Note that Appendix 4 information for satellite networks provided to the Bureau pursuant to Articles 6 and 8 of Appendix 30B must still be submitted in paper format
 until a newer version of SpaceCap, which is currently under development, is released.

8.
The Bureau is available to assist administrations in any aspect of this development, that is intended to improve the overall efficiency and accuracy of the processing of submissions under Appendices 30 and 30A and to reduce the overall processing time by the Bureau for those submissions. Queries of a general nature should be addressed to the ITU contact  person, Mr. M. Sakamoto, telephone: +41 22 730 53 71, 
fax: +41 22 730 57 85, e-mail: mitsuhiro.sakamoto@itu.int. 


Yours faithfully,


Valery Timofeev


Director, Radiocommunication Bureau

Distribution:

–
Administrations of Member States of the ITU

· Members of the Radio Regulations Board

� Taking into account the changes listed in Circular Letter CR/158 and its Corrigendum
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